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EDITOR’S MESSAGE 
In 2012, the ASLP has gone international with a study tour of the entire ASLP Board in Germany 
through a grant given by the Bibliothek Information International and Goethe-Institut.  This 
2013, ASLP is co-sponsoring with the Special Libraries Association-Asian Chapter the 3rd Inter-
national Conference of Asian Special Libraries on April 10-12, 2013. 
 
The ASLP Board decided to revive the ASLP Bulletin, now referred as the ASLP Journal, in time 
for the ICOASL by sharing with the special library professionals the articles that were delivered by 
its officers in Asia, Australia and the Philippines.  
 
A look at the past ASLP Bulletins revealed that the last issue published was in 1968 or 45 years 
ago.  Going through the contents of the issues revealed that the ASLP has been continuously pub-
lishing it in the ASLP Newsletter which is now available in the net.  In this regard, in as much as 
the aim of the ASLP Board   to disseminate academic and scholarly articles on various topics to 
provide information to special libraries and library professionals, the ASLP Journal is born. 
 
        MILAGROS SANTOS-ONG 
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